
CITY COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS 
 

St. Louis, Michigan  
                     January 25, 2023 
 
The Goal Setting Meeting of the Saint Louis City Council was called to order by Mayor Thomas 
L. Reed on Wednesday, January 25, 2023 at 8:00 a.m.  
 
Council Members Present:  Mayor Thomas L. Reed, Roger L. Collison, George T. Kubin, 

William R. Leonard,  
     
Council Members Absent:     Elizabeth A. Upton 
 
City Manager:   Kurt Giles  
Deputy Clerk: Bobbie Marr  
Police Chief: Richard Ramereiz 
 
Others in Attendance: 
 
Keith Risdon – Public Services Director, Phil Hansen – DDA Director, Calvin Martyn – Public 
Works Superintendent, Mike Parsons – Electric Foreman, Brian Henderson – Water Operator, 
P.J. McGillis – Wastewater Operator, Jessica Little – Library Director, Jim Wheeler and Kasey 
Zehner – Greater Gratiot   
 
Member Reed led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
The following items were added to the attached list for discussion: 
 
Member Collison requested discussion on how inflation and increased interest rates will affect 
our ability to spend as proposed by the departments. 
 
Member Collison also requested discussion on the installation of a sidewalk from Euclid to 
Dollar General.  He feels this is a hazard area and should be addressed. 
 
Other items that were discussed are attached.   
 
Public Comments. 
 
There were no comments. 
 
Adjournment. 
 
Moved by Leonard, supported by Kubin, to adjourn at 11:15 a.m.  All ayes carried the motion.   
 
 
 
Bobbie Marr, Deputy Clerk 


